PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

FRIDAY 21 JUNE 2013 2 PM

Present:
Mrs Keith Boothman (chairperson), Mrs C Boothman, Susan Elwood, Sandra Finney, Mrs Margaret Baines (Practice Manager), Mrs June Barrett, Mrs Trish Campbell

Apologies:
Margaret Cruden, Maria Moriarty, Frank Havard, Elaine Harsthorne

Minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a correct record.
Comments box:
The comments from the box were read and discussed

1. Suitable chairs for people with hip problems.  Result – more chair raisers have been obtained.  A notice will be placed on wall above chairs to say for people with limited mobility. 

2. People queuing to be asked to stand back due to confidentiality.  Result – a notice has been placed on the reception counter asking patients to wait behind it until the receptionist is free.  A patient who has a sign company has offered to make a professional sign for us. 

3. Pictures on the walls are ‘spiky’, please obtain more uplifting pictures.  Result – the pictures in the waiting area have been specially made so as not to be offensive to anyone.

Book sale:
There is now over £200 in the cash box from the sale of the books.  

Photographs:

Susan Elwood asked if the staff photographs had yet been done.  Margaret explained that there had been some recent changes in staffing and due to staff leave, this had not been practical to set up.  Hopefully, there will be a quieter time in the near future.  Margaret had kept the photographer updated.
Staff changes:
A new partner has been appointed to replace Dr Pollock – Dr Sabba Janjua. 

The salaried GP, Dr Z Ali, has now left the Practice. 

Dr Kamal Mohammed will be with us as a locum for a couple of months and 

Dr Anna McGloin who was a locum last week will be requested to do some more sessions. 

Any other business

The surgery survey is coming up again.  The questions were read and agreed upon with the addition of the following:-

Are you aware there is a Patient Participation Group?  Would you be interested in helping out?

It is hoped that if we can encourage more members to the PPG, this will mean that there will be a reasonable attendance at the meetings as people will be able to dip in and out as they are available and make a contribution rather than just the same people attending every time, appreciated though it is.

The possibility of a surgery open day was discussed for on a Saturday where groups such as Guide Dogs for the Blind and First response could be invited and things like pens, balloons and leaflets could be handed out.   This may also encourage more members to the group. 

Fail to attend appointment figures are to be included on the Jayex information and patient call board in order that wasted appointments can be highlighted.
Next Meeting Friday 2 August 2 pm
